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Although the past year was one of change for the Nipawin Oasis Community Centre Co-operative, it continued to make a difference to the lives of people in the community. 

Members of the co-operative reflected on the year's activities during the Oasis Centre's annual general meeting on Tuesday afternoon, June 22. 

New CEO Chris Hudyma took the organization through an extensive review of programming and funding after he was hired in April last year. Despite the challenges facing the organization, he described the year as a success. 

"While the challenge is serious, this has given our co-operative an opportunity to rethink our approach to programming and our advocacy work," he said. "As a community based co-operative we are not alone, as other similar organizations are engaged in a similar process." 

He considered the key issue facing the co-operative to be one of using limited resources effectively to ensure there is access to quality programming and services at the community grass roots level. 

"It is always a challenge in the human service field when our existence is depended upon our ability to justify value to the community and to operate without sustainable core funding," he said. 

Oasis Centre President Myrtie Rempel also highlighted funding as an important concern. For ongoing projects a lot of administrative time is spent to apply for funds on an annual basis. In cases where funding is not sufficient, the services of capable staff must then be terminated. She mentioned that core funding would be a solution to this situation. 

"A three year running average has been suggested for some provincial programs, but hasn't materialized to date," she said. 

Rempel also referred to the building as an issue of concern to the board members. More renovations were completed during the past year to accommodate all their staff and programming, but the building is filled to capacity five days a week. 

"We have more ideas for filling needs in the community," she said. "However, we run on project funding dollars, so really have no access to capital funds for expansion, which makes it a lengthy process." 

Hudyma, who described the Oasis Centre as one of the most diversified community based organizations in the northeast, provided an overview of their programs and services during the past year. 

The number of staff has increased from 20 to 34. Case management staff worked with over 100 individuals in vulnerable situations during the year. The co-operative plays a significant role in the community to create employment opportunities for under representative populations, including persons with disabilities, First Nations and Métis. It also began the process to work with new immigrants, especially women. Over 20 businesses in Nipawin provided employment opportunities for participants at the Oasis Centre. 

The Mental Health Support program diversified its activities and services during the year. As a result the position of the outreach worker became a full-time one. 

The co-operative continued to address food insecurity through its Collective Kitchen program and Grocery Club, which provided services to over 80 families. In partnership with the Northeast Food Coalition it hosted a world food event and also facilitated a workshop in association with Food Secure Saskatchewan. 

As a result of the review of activities at the co-operative, the janitorial business, odd job program and the mail run were merged into the Oasis Employment Opportunities program. A new catering venture was added to this program as part of its broader focus on providing meaningful employment to people with disabilities and those who are on social assistance. 

The Better Life programs were also revised and new topics were introduced. These programs provide assistance to people with multiple barriers that prevent them from returning to school or from obtaining employment. 

The Oasis Centre also operated a Trustee Budget Management program during the past year, but the staff position for this program had to be eliminated due to a decrease in government funding. The program helps people to gain access to public services and to manage their finances and other activities of daily living. Other staff took on the additional duties of this program. 

The Oasis Centre also launched a new health initiative through a partnership with the Kelsey Trail Health Region Primary Health Care Team to develop a rural preventative strategy for diabetes. Federal funding for this initiative enabled the Oasis Centre to hire two qualified community service workers. Over the coming year they will develop a diabetes screening program and also facilitate a process to improve the relationship between health care providers and program participants. 

The meeting also elected the board of directors for 2010/11. They are Myrtie Rempel, Chris Feist, Mary Boschman, Judy MacGilvary, Garry Schenstead, Michael Botterill and Joy Hanson. 

In memory of board member Peter Moisan, who died recently, a memorial picture of him will be installed at the Oasis Centre to recognize his service to the board and to participants. During a brief ceremony at the meeting, Myrtie Rempel presented the memorial picture to his wife Gwen Moisan and his brother Ernie Moisan. 

The annual meeting concluded with a presentation by guest speaker Brenda Ives, the coordinator for the Northeast Regional Intersectoral Committee (RIC). She spoke about the findings of a recent Northeast RIC housing research project, which evaluated the housing strengths and gaps in the northeast.

